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BRADMORE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Residents’ Meeting held on Thursday 9th March 2023 at 7.30pm in Bradmore Community Hall
Present: 

Cllr S Shipman (Chair)




Cllr J Aspin

Cllr F Cattell 







Cllr P Crompton












R Hague (Clerk)






PC Kelly Carlisle – Nottinghamshire Police
7 Members of the public

Apologies: 
Cllr J Nathanson, Cllr P Gibbs and Borough and County Councillor R Adair. 
1

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION

Cllr Shipman welcomed residents to the meeting.
2

PARISH COUNCIL’S REPORT FOR 2022/23

Cllr Shipman presented the report on behalf of the Parish Council. It has been a somewhat quiet year for the Parish Council, there has only been a handful of planning applications to consider.
Earlier this year the Parish Council arranged for defibrillator and CPR training for the village and following this has updated the VETS volunteers list. The Parish Council is currently working on an information sheet to distribution to all households. 
The Parish Council has been successful in a joint funding request in partnership with Bunny Parish Council for  funds from the County Council to purchase Community Speedwatch equipment. If anyone would like to volunteer to help with the scheme please let the clerk know. The reduction in the speed limit to 30mph along Loughborough Road is still awaited as is the roundabout at the junction with Pendock Lane which has been delayed.
There has been no changes to the Parish Council during 2022/23 and one vacancy still remains. We are approaching the Borough and Parish Council elections on Thursday 4th May and the Parish Council would welcome nominations from new candidates. Election packs can be obtained from the clerk or downloaded from Rushcliffe Borough Council’s website. Cllr Shipman reminded residents that if voting at a polling station either for yourself or as a proxy voter photographic ID will be required. 

Cllr Shipman and five villagers attended a meeting held jointly with Bunny Parish Council and Johnsons Aggregates. Concerns were expressed by Bunny residents about the dust and odour from the site. The problem of speeding vehicles through Bradmore, Bunny and Rempstone was raised, as was the recent incident on the A52. The Managing Director stated that all Johnson Aggregate vehicles operating from the Bunny site (50) were online tracked, and had video and sound recording equipment installed in the cabs. On the subject of the A52 incident the Managing Director had seen video and heard audio recordings of the incident. As a result the vehicle driver had been sacked, had his HGV licence suspended and was facing a police prosecution which could result in a prison sentence. A further result was that all drivers were reminded of the need to follow company rules with regards to their driving. It was noted by Bradmore residents that vehicle speed did appear to be slower than had previously been the case. Residents who thought Johnsons vehicles were speeding were encouraged to contact the site transport manager with details so this could be investigated.
In terms of finance, it is expected that by the end of the financial year the Parish Council will have received a total income of £4268 and incurred expenditure of £4769. The Parish Council agreed to submit a precept request of £4700 for 2023/24, this represents a 17.5% increase on a band D property, in monetary terms the increase is from £23.60 to £27.73 on a band D property, which is a little under 8p per week. When compared to similar sized parishes in Rushcliffe (with a taxbase of between 100-200) this still remains the lowest precept.
Cllr Shipman thanked various residents for their contributions to the village:
· Thank you to the residents who maintain the village flower bed and area around the bed and the memorial tree.
· Thank you to the residents who help at our litter pick events and to those who carry out regular litter picks outside of these days.

· Thank you to the residents who put up and decorate the village Christmas tree and take it down again in January.
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· Thank you to the resident who helps with the footpaths and strims the grass around Syd’s bench.

· Thank you to the resident who carries out weekly checks on the defibrillator.

· Cllr Shipman thanked his fellow councillors for the time and dedication they put into the role.

3
APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM LAST MEETING ON 12TH MAY 2022
The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and signed by Cllr Shipman as a true and accurate representation of the meeting.
4

LOCAL POLICING UPDATE AND COMMUNITY SPEEDWATCH 
PC Kelly Carlisle from Nottinghamshire Police gave an overview on how Community Speedwatch operates. It is a force wide scheme across Nottinghamshire. Volunteers will work in groups of a minimum of three, once trained and a risk assessment of the location is carried out by the Police, volunteers will be able to go out with the kit during daylight hours whenever they want. Volunteers will be required to write down the vehicle registration plate and as much detail about the vehicle as possible, from this the Police will issue a letter. 
PC Carlisle gave an update on rural crime and educational work being carried out in local schools. The number of Beat Managers in Rushcliffe has increased from 4 to 6.

PC Carlisle answered questions from residents.

Cllr Shipman thanked PC Carlisle for attending.

5

OPEN SESSION

A resident asked if the Parish Council could put forward the request for an additional central reservation close to The Ramper so less mobile residents didn’t have to walk as far to cross the road safely.
A resident expressed concern about cars parking along Main Street and not leaving a wide enough gap for emergency vehicles to get through.

The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Thursday 11th May at 7.00pm in Bradmore Community Hall.

The meeting closed at 8.30pm.
Signed:
















Dated:[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.png]



PAGE  
4

